ST MARY'S CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

Diocese of Arundel and Brighton

In the Pastoral Care of Bishop Richard Moth

Priest: Fr Kevin Griffin Tel: 01892 654608

[St Mary's belongs to the Arundel and Brighton Diocesan Trust, Charity no. 252878] Pastoral Team Chairperson: Anthony Moffat Tel: 01892 653956 Mob: 07836559110 Finance and Administration Committee: Chairperson: Peter Hamerton Tel: 01892 655932 -

Mob: 07786752440

Gift Aid: John Paremain email: johnparemain@gmail.com Diocesan Internet Services: www.dabnet.org Parish Web Site: www.stmaryscrowborough.org.uk

> St Mary's School Tel: 01892 655291 Parish email: stmaryschurch.crow@gmail.com

Parish Room Booking: Ami Mann Tel: 01892 652030 Mob: 07791796396 email:

ami.culshaw@btinternet.com

CHURCH TIMETABLE 13th to 20th OCTOBER 2018

Saturday Vigil MASS 6.00pm

Sunday Morning MASS at 9.30am with Children's Liturgy for those able

to sit and participate during term time.

This Week's Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday: 9.00am MASS MASS Times Morning Prayer 8.45am. Adoration 8.30am to 9.00am.

No MASS on Tuesday and Saturday mornings. Indian Prayer Group Wednesday 5.30pm to 7.00pm.

Reconciliation 5.00pm to 5.30pm Saturday and other days on request.

[Confession]

Baptisms 12 noon Sundays, unless during MASS by appointment.

Weddings By appointment with Fr Kevin. In this Diocese one year's notice is required

in normal circumstances. A Marriage Preparation Course is also required.

Today:

1. Baptism - We welcome Lola Scott into the family of the Church.

2. Is Prisoners' Sunday. Donations to help 'PACT', the Catholic charity which works to help prisoners and their families, can be placed in the envelopes provided and placed in the collection or the letter box at the Priest's Cottage. Thank you for your help.

Next Sunday is World Mission Sunday. For donations and Gift Aid, please use their envelopes.

<u>New Rotas</u>: For those not using email, printed rotas are available. Sacristans from the Sacristy; Readers, Communion Ministers and Welcomers from the 2nd Sacristy.

<u>Church Cleaners</u>: New rotas are available from the <u>2nd Sacristy</u>. We would welcome more volunteers for Church cleaning. Volunteers please 'phone Jane Adams 663568.

World Day of Prayer [formerly Women's World Day of Prayer]: A day of preparation for next year's Day of Prayer is being held at All Saint's Church on Friday, 26th October, 2018 from 10.30am to 3.00pm. Coffee and tea will be served from 10.00am.

<u>Safeguarding</u>: Eva Bouhnik, the Diocesan Safeguarding Officer, will be visiting the Parish on the morning of Saturday, <u>27th October</u>, hoping to complete the renewal of the new checks of Parishioners with ministries within the Parish.

<u>Hospice in the Weald</u>: A representative from Hospice in the Weald will be coming to the Parish Room on Wednesday, <u>7th November</u> at 10.30am to tell us about their achievements and exciting plans for the UK's first cottage hospice at Five Ashes. Please come along with a friend to help us support this amazing project. Coffee and biscuits will be served. If you require a lift, please ring Ami on 01892 652030 or Barbara on 01892 661850.

<u>The Diocesan Pastoral Plan</u>: Bishop Richard will visit each Deanery before Christmas to present and explain the plan for each Deanery. Mayfield Deanery meet Friday, 14th December at <u>7.00pm at Mayfield School Hall</u>. It is an open meeting for everybody to attend.

A & B News: The October edition is now available in the Church porch. Please help yourself to a free copy.

Shoe Box Appeal: Leaflets and some boxes available in the Church porch. Thank you for your support. Brenda 665421 and Monique 662688.

<u>All Souls Celebration - 2nd November</u>: There will be a <u>late MASS</u> at 11.00am, followed by prayers in the Cottage Garden, where ashes are buried [weather permitting]. Afterwards a light lunch will be served in the Parish Room. <u>All are welcome</u>. This is being organised by the Parish Bereavement Group and the SVP. Those needing transport, please contact Phil or Monique Ronan tel: 662688.

Parish Pastoral Team Meeting to be held on Wednesday, 17th October at 7.30pm in the Parish Room.

Data Protection: Please note:

All Parishioner data is held under the terms and conditions of the General Data Protection Regulations [GDPR] 2018. It is held on a computer database and/or manual file for Church purposes only. If you wish any personal fact relating to you to be deleted, please inform Father Kevin in writing. It needs to be in writing so that a future Priest or lay person using the data, knows who does not want their details recorded.